

1402 Mary Ingles Hwy Melbourne KY 41059

Parish Office: (859) 441-8949 Parish Fax Line: (859) 442-0290 Rev. Robert Rottgers, Pastor

rrottgers@stphilipky.org

Deacon Benton Clift dclift@stphilipky.org

Mrs. Kim Brewer, Principal kbrewer@stphilipky.org

Mrs. Theresa Frilling, Secretary tfrilling@stphilipky.org

Mrs. Lisa Cropenbaker, Business Manager

lmcropenbaker@stphilipky.org

MASS SCHEDULE: Saturday Vigil: 4:30 PM

Sunday: 9 AM & 11 AM

Daily Masses: See Intentions

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE:

3:45 – 4:15 PM – Saturday or by appointment with Father

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK:

Contact the parish office if someone you know is in the hospital, elderly, homebound or in need of this sacrament. Worship Beth McDonald SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM & MARRIAGE:

ST. PHILIP PARISH

September 17, 2017 24th SUNDAY IN **ORDINARY TIME**

PARISH ORGANIZATIONS & CONTACT PERSON	TIONS & CONTACT PE	RSON:
---------------------------------------	--------------------	-------

Gerri Cunnigan 441-2909 Altar Society gcunnigan@twc.com Bereavement-Funeral Theresa Frilling 635-3849 tfrilling@stphilipky.org **Boosters** Jamie Schultz 991-3176 jamie.schultz@yahoo.com BOTCE Stephanie Riley (513) 231-4844 sriley5504@gmail.com Bulletin Lynn Farris 441-8949 bulletin@stphilipky.org announcements due by 9 AM Tuesdays CCD Mary Jo Tiemeier 635-3887 ccd@stphilipky.org Cub Scouts Pack 495 Larry Twehues 635-8526 larryandjill2010@hotmail.com Health Ministry Joan Schultz 635-7418 ajoanschultz@fuse.net Maintenance Mike Braun 635-1921 mikebraun262@gmail.com Minister Scheduler Pam Wagner 441-6708 pwagner@stphilipky.org Parish Council Tim Dunn (859) 462-8884 timdunn1@twc.com Parish Prayer Line Micki Doyle 635-2835 mickidoyle@fuse.net Pavilion Rental John Garlich 781-1050 Shara Kluesner PTC 803-8776 sharafreeman@hotmail.com Rental of Hall Lisa Cropenbaker 635-7164 Icropenbaker@zoomtown.com Respect Life Donna Woeste 441-8987 mrwoeste@yahoo.com St. Vincent DePaul John Garlich 781-1050 Senior Group Jack Beiting 781-0013 Website for School: Pam Wagner 441-6708 pwagner@stphilipky.org Website for Church: Ben Twehues (513) 368-7348

mrwoeste@yahoo.com

brugger5ky@juno.com

twehuesba@gmail.com

Theresa Brugger

Donna Woeste

466-6136

441-8987

750-5645

rebel4212@gmail.com

Welcoming

MASS INTENTIONS:

Sunday, September 17

4:30 PM Frank Vogel

9 AM George Kramer, Sr. Family11 AM Margaret Ann Walters

Tuesday, September 19

7:00 PM John Weber

Wednesday, September 20

8:30 AM Living & Deceased of St. Philip Parish

Friday, September 22

8:30 AM Elsie & George Kramer

Sunday, September 24

4:30 PM Hilda Walter - In Thanksgiving

6:00 PM Special Intention

9 AM Elsie (Walter) Arkenau

11 AM Lou Ann Roth

STEWARDSHIP

Collection from September 3rd: \$6,710.75 Utility: \$1,711.00 - Endowment: \$55.00

Norbert Frilling Fund: \$110.00 - Domestic Needs: \$95.00

Collection from September 10th: \$3,700.00 Utility: \$250.00 - Endowment: \$105.00

Norbert Frilling Fund: \$800.00 Hurricane Harvey: \$3,314.86

OTHERS FIRST: SEPTEMBER:

Our charity this month is *Family Promise of Northern Kentucky*. It is a faith-based collaborative that empowers Northern Kentucky children and their families who are experiencing temporary homelessness. They strive to help them attain sustainable independence. Here are the items they need:

Batteries – bottled water – juice boxes – razors – deodorant – shampoo/conditioner – tissues and underwear (all sizes. As always, please place your donations in the wicker chest in the side vestibule.

Thank you.

EDWIN SCHULTZ MEMORIAL TOURNAMENT:

This year's tournament is Saturday, September 23rd, from 8:30 a.m. – 6:30 p.m. It's a two-and-out tournament. Come join the fun at St. Philip's ballfield and celebrate the life of a wonderful man, Edwin Schultz. For more information or to register your team, please contact Brad Schultz (513.383.9656).

FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR:

Flowers on the altar this week are in memory of The Geiger Family.

SAVE THE DATE:

Boosters "Night at the Races" is scheduled for November 4th.

BBHS NEWS:

BBHS CLASS OF 1972 REUNION: 45 Years:

LAST NOTICE: On October 7th, the Class of 1972 will hold their 45 year class reunion at the Knights of Columbus in Alexandria, KY from 7:00 - 11:00 p.m. Please respond by **September 22nd** to Sharon (Huber) Davis (441-3913 or sjodeeh@aol.com) or Susie (Birkenhauer) Clark (991-0664 or ssclark54@gmail.com).

STS. PETER & PAUL LADIES STAGETTE:

Please join us in our smoke-free hall on Sunday, September 24th, 2:00 - 6:00 p.m. Doors open at 12:30 p.m. Bingo begins at 2:00 p.m. Tickets \$20 if paid by September 16^{th -} \$25.00 if paid after that date. For reservations, contact Jenna Verst (635-8128 or jverst@fuse.net). Must be 18 years old to attend.

ANOINTING AND PRAYER SHAWLS:

Father Bob will have anointing of the sick and will pass out prayer shawls this weekend after all masses.

THANK YOU NOTES:

"Thank you, Father Bob, for your anniversary blessing and we thank everyone for your cards and best wishes. You all made our day more special!"

Sincerely,

Bob and Helen Huber

"Thank you from the bottom of our hearts for all your help in setting up the final arrangements for our son, Jeff. We received many compliments on the service itself and the reception."

Don Bishop and Mary Twehues

HOSEA HOUSE INFORMATION:

St. Philip's will be hosting a dinner at Hosea House on October 1st. We are in need of volunteers to prepare and/or serve that day. We also need volunteers to prepare brownies for dessert. Our volunteers can meet in St. Philip parking lot at 2:00 p.m. Volunteers can carpool to Hosea House. We will be returning to St. Philip no later than 6:00 p.m. Please call Theresa Brugger (859-466-6136) if you are able to help in any way. Thanks so much.

FLU SHOTS AT ST. PHILIP:

After masses on September 30th and October 1st, flu shots will be available. They are free with Medicare Part B and most insurances. Larry Twehues, pharmacist with Walmart in Alexandria, will be giving them. Shots are available to all 9 years of age and older. Shots will be given in the library at school.

ADDITIONAL MASS AT 6:00 P.M. NEXT SATURDAY:

Father Bob invites all to a Praise & Worship Mass at 6:00 p.m. on September 23rd.

CARE NET PREGNANCY SERVICES 5K RUN:

Join us on Saturday, September 23rd, at Pioneer Park. Registration begins at 8:00 a.m. and the run/walk begins at 9:00 a.m. There will be music, food, face painting, rock painting, random drawings and prizes for top runners. For more info, please contact kellyhitter@carenetnky.org or register online at runningtime.net.

HURRICANE HARVEY: ST VINCENT DePAUL:

We are still collecting checks that will go directly to help the victims of Hurricane Harvey. If you'd like to donate, please make your check out to *SVDP* and place in the collection baskets. We will forward your check to our local office. Our thoughts and prayers are with our sisters and brothers in Houston and all of the Gulf Coast.

ST. STEPHEN CEMETERY VISITATION:

This year's visitation will be on Sunday, September 24th at 2:00 p.m.

ONE-DAY PER WEEK OPENING:

St. Philip's School needs to hire a cafeteria assistant to allow for Mrs. Steelman to take at least one day off from the kitchen to teach music. This would be a paid position for 5 hours a day, with the potential to be two days a week. Please share this information with family and friends. The position is available immediately. For more information, please contact Kim Brewer, Principal, at kbrewer@stphilipky.org.

PET BLESSING:

St. Philip Worship committee will be hosting a pet blessing in recognition of the Feast of St. Francis of Assisi on Wednesday, October 4th at 3:00 p.m. Father Bob will be blessing animals in the parking area between the church and school. Animals can be brought up at that time by the family members to receive this special blessing. Animals are not to be brought to school for this event.

WANTED: SCHOOL BUS DRIVER FOR FIELD TRIPS:

St. Catherine School is looking for someone to drive a school bus periodically for field trips. You would need to have a Class B, CDL with passenger and airbrake endorsement driver's license and be Virtus certified with the diocese. Other schools in the diocese may also be interested in having you drive for their field trips too. If you are interested or have questions, please contact Betsy Stegner 859-572-2680 or email at bstegner@stcatherineofsiena.org.

FALL INTO SCRAPPING:

PTC is hosting the 8th annual all day scrapbook event on Friday, October 20th from 5-11:00 pm and Saturday, October 21st from 9:00 am to 9:00 pm. More information in future bulletins.

The Lord is kind and merciful, slow to anger and rich in compassion.

HUSH – Film Showing:

Come see the award winning documentary *HUSH* on Tuesday, September 26th at St. Pius X at 6:30 pm. This 100 minute documentary is directed by a 'pro-choice' woman who works with a 'pro-life' executive producer and a 'neutral' producer to present a film that is 'pro-information' for all women. Their goal is to provide truth for the sake of women's health. Visit the website to learn more and to see the film trailer http://hushfilm.com/. This is information is vital for all women - so spread the word! Admission is free and there will be snacks and refreshments. RSVP is appreciated, however not required. Contact Diane at dtuemler@gmail.com or 331-4841.

MOVING BEYOND THE STIGMA:

Linnemann Funeral Homes and Bluegrass Grief Care will sponsor an evening to offer support and healing from the death of a loved one due to addiction. The program is open to a parent, child, friend or spouse who has suffered a loss. This is free and open to the community, ages 18 years old and older. It will be held at the Linnemann Event Center, 1940 Burlington Pike, in Burlington on September 21st from 6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. Please register by contacting Marsha Linnemann (727.1250 or marsha@lfhmail.com).

CAMPBELL COUNTY SENIOR PICNIC:

Make plans to join your friends on Thursday, September 21st from 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at Pendery Park.
Gates open at 10:30 a.m. and the theme this year is "Fifty Golden Years". Picnic will be held rain or shine.
Pre-sale tickets are \$10 and tickets at the gate will be \$15. Pre-sale tickets can be purchased through September 20th from 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. at the Senior Center in Highland Heights or the County Admin Building in Newport.

ST. VINCENT DePAUL COAT DRIVE:

Please consider donating new and gently used coats to this coat drive which will be held in November and December. There is a special need for children and large adult coats. Any SVDP thrift store location will accept coats. Thanks so much.

VIRTUS REMINDER:

The September bulletin has been posted and will be due on October 3rd. Thank you for keeping your account current.

HEROES DAY IN ALEXANDRIA:

Honor our local police, fire, EMS and military on Sunday, October 8th from 12:30 – 4:30 p.m. at Campbell County Middle School (north lot). This is sponsored by Holidays in Alexandria to benefit FOP #10 Cops & Kids Program. There will be fire trucks, cruisers, rescue vehicles, military and rescue aircraft.

God Bless Florida!